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Well, we have done it, we have finished Term 1 for 2024.  it has 

been a long term but the students and staff have participated in 

fantastic learning across the entire school. 

 

A huge round of applause for all the students who participated in 

Sports Day.  The day at Homburg Oval was enjoyed by all and it 

was great to see all the students participate in the different 

events.  It was great to see so many families attend and supporting 

all the children, cheering them on and making the day more fes-

tive. 

 

Reminder to parents that uniforms can be bought / ordered 

through the front office.  Please see the information inside the 

newsletter if you haven’t already organised uniforms for your child

(ren). 

 

Friday is the end of Term 1, so a reminder to all parents that 

school finishes are 2pm.  We hope you all have a fantastic and re-

laxing holiday and we will all see you again at the beginning of 

Term 2, Monday the 29th of April 

12/4 

End of Term 1 



 

 

 

 

What a way to finish the term with Sports Day at Homburg Oval. I was incredibly proud to see how our stu-

dents participated in every event and cheered on their teammates and friends. Watching students enjoy, 

support, and run with their teammates was beautiful. Hearing the war cries during the team games made 

the day special. It was lovely to see many family members and friends supporting every child. This was our 

first traditional Sports Day in many years, and we would love your feedback.   

We have many people to thank for making the day a success. Thank you to Trent and Julie Hillam for organ-

ising the BBQ. Ellen and Tom Paech for the delicious snow cones. Kylie McIntosh for the yummy honey 

crackles, and Aunty Trish for the delicious cupcakes. Thank you to the staff for preparing the students, com-

pleting the high jump at school, and leading each group throughout the day. A big thank you goes to Kara 

Lienert.  Kara has been behind the scenes organising this day since the beginning of the year. What a fantas-

tic job you have done!   

Harmony Day activities were a great success, and it was fantastic to have the preschool children join us. Our 

senior students were wonderful in helping the preschool and junior primary children complete the activities. 

I cannot wait for more opportunities for the preschool to join the primary school. 

Our last assembly was perfect, with all classes confidently sharing their knowledge. It was great to see the 

variety of tasks shared. We now have our new PA system, which will help our speech be heard. Parents are 

invited to our assemblies; please check the newsletter for the upcoming assemblies. 

Our attendance has steadily risen over the last couple of weeks, and we have yet to have more students ar-

rive on time. Our day starts at 8:45 a.m., and we plan activities to begin them. Our morning is predominantly 

literacy; multiple learning areas are covered after recess, numeracy, and lunch. Next term, we aim to in-

crease our attendance by over 85% and further reduce our late arrivals. Please get in touch with the office if 

you need any support with getting your child to school. 

Term one was a significant term with plenty of activities; term two is becoming just as important. Another 

goal is to increase engagement in the classroom, ensuring we are getting maximum learning. Our Berry St 

training is supporting staff in implementing strategies to support learning. We are trialling new things at the 

moment, which we will review. Our area of focus is the first 15 minutes of the day, ensuring we are setting 

every student up for success. We are also looking at the language we use, ensuring consistency. Things we 

are trialling we will share in our coming newsletters. 

Last week, we farewelled Ian Kluge, our PCW. Ian has decided to resign from the position, and we thank him 

for his work at the school. I'm sure many of you will still see Ian around Murray Bridge when he returns from 

his holiday. The PCW position is currently being advertised, and we hope to fill it before the end of term. 

I wish everyone a safe and happy break from the classroom. I look forward to seeing you all back ready for a 

great term two! 

Kimberly 

Today is your opportunity to build the tomorrow you want. —Ken Poirot 

Principal’s Piece 



 

 

 

Harmony Day  

In week 10, the whole school came together to celebrate Harmony Day, participating 

in lots of fun activities. 

Harmony Day is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together 

Australians from all different backgrounds and spreading the message 

 ‘Everyone Belongs’ 

It is about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. 

Our upper students worked with the younger students of the school and Preschool 

to make biscuits, bracelets, and create a whole school Harmony flower. The harmo-

ny flower represents individual students cultural and personal identities.  

 

Wellbeing Corner 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Come along to the Learning Together Community playgroups.   Our playgroups are all 

about playing, singing, learning, and having fun together. 

Morning tea is provided for the kids and tea, coffee, and milo for you. We  

Drop in for a play on Monday or Wednesday at 10:00 am or come into our Baby play on 

Tuesday Mornings. 

Community Page 

Pastoral Passage - Ian Kluge - Newsletter Week 11 
 

My last official day at Fraser Park was on Friday 5-4-2024.  I have had to make the difficult 
decision to resign/retire from my role as the Chaplain (Pastoral Care Worker) at the 
school.  I am leaving because of my general health and the care of my immediate family 
that live with Dianne and I.  We have three of our grandchildren living with us, which keeps 
us busy in all aspects of our lives. 
It has been an honour and blessing to serve and spend time with the children at Fraser 
Park.  I have come to love and care for the children, staff and parents of the school. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our focus in maths for this term has been place value. The students have an instruc-

tional routine that is followed for our maths block which includes a Number Talk. Stu-

dents are confident enough to run the number talk and take on the responsibility of 

teaching their peers. 

A number talk consists of students sharing their knowledge and understanding of a 

particular number. Describing whether it is odd or even, is it a prime or composite 

number, a square number and identifying the characteristics using its place value. 

We have also been using place value boards and popsticks in bundles of ten or individ-

ual ones to make numbers up to three digits. 

On Fridays we play maths games using dice. One of our favourites is ‘Making a Centu-

ry’ where two dice are rolled and students add or multiply the numbers rolled and the 

first to make it to one hundred wins the game. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Pinyali News 



 

 

Sports Day  

 

 



 

 

Uniforms 

The new school uniforms have arrived!!! 

 

School Shirts: $20  

School Hoodies: $35 

 

School Shirt + Hoodie: $50 

 

Please purchase in the front office—Cash and Bank Transfer available. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Solve the word ladders by changing one letter of the previous word to make a new 

word.  The top word is the beginning word.   First correct answer wins a prize. 

 

Solve the numeracy problem, there is a reward for the first correct entry handed 

into the front office.  

 

Stephanie always lines up in a special position at her school assemblies, the absolute 

dead centre.  She knows that she needs to be the 11th person in her Year 6 line.  

Stephanie's school runs from Reception to Year 12, with one class at each year level.  

Each year level have exactly the same number of students. 

 

How many students are there in Stephanie’s school?    ______________ 

Literacy and Numeracy Challenge 



 

 

 Diary Dates 

 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 

1 

29/1 

Beginning of Term 

1 

30/1 

 

31/1 

 

1/2 

 

2/2 

 

Week 

2 

5/2 6/2 7/2 8/2 9/2 

Week 

3 

12/2 

Swimming 

13/2 

Swimming 

14/2 

 

15/2 

Swimming 

16/2 

 

Week 

4 

19/2 20/2 21/2 22/2 23/2 

Week 

5 

26/2 27/2 

NAPLAN Practice 

Year 3 and 5 

28/2 29/1 1/3 

Week 

6 

4/3 5/3 6/3 7/3 8/3 

Week 

7 

11/3 

Public Holiday 

Adelaide Cup 

12/3 13/3 

NAPLAN 

14/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

Cricket Clinic 

15/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

Week 

8 

18/3 

Student Free Day 

19/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

20/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

21/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

Cricket Clinic 

22/3 

NAPLAN (Y3/ 5) 

Week 

9 

25/3 

 

26/3 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews 

27/3 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews 

28/3 

Cricket Clinic 

29/3 

Public Holiday 

Week 

10 

1/4 

Public Holiday 

2/4 3/4 4/4 

Cricket Clinic 

5/4 

 

Week 

11 

8/4 9/4 

Sports Day 

10/4 11/4 12/4 

End of Term 1 



 

 

Pulyeri  
Preschool at Fraser Park 

Dear families 

We have so enjoyed this term of learning 

with your children. The program focused 

on  supporting each child to grow a 

strong sense of identity. We wanted them 

to feel safe, secure and supported as 

a learner at kindy.  

We hope you have a safe and relaxing break and look for-

ward to seeing you all again next term. 

Claire & Lauren 

Children sharing materials and 

working together to make 

their ideas work 

Children having a go at ex-

ploring something new and 

a bit 

messy Children playing while they wait 

to take their turn at using the 

fishing rods 



 

 

Thanks to Azalea’s parents  Ellen and 

Thomas for sharing the snow cone 

machine with the Kindy children.  

We loved it!! 


